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FEMA ADVISORY – APRIL 10, 2020         

FY2020 Homeland Security Grant Program 
Notice of Funding Opportunity Modifications  

The Department of Homeland Security (DHS), Federal Emergency Management Agency 
(FEMA) is announcing modifications to the Fiscal Year (FY) 2020 Homeland Security Grant 
Program (HSGP) Notice of Funding Opportunity (NOFO) application submission 
requirements as a result of the ongoing coronavirus (COVID-19) pandemic.  

FEMA recognizes that state, local, tribal, and territorial partners have reprioritized scarce resources to the COVID-19 
pandemic response, reducing their ability to fulfill existing application submission requirements before the 
application deadline on April 30, 2020.  As a result, DHS/FEMA is providing the following relief: First, DHS/FEMA will 
award recipients FY 2020 SHSP and UASI grants at the “high end” of their target allocations. Second, if not included 
in the application due April 30, 2020, SHSP and UASI recipients must submit complete project-level information for 
each SHSP and UASI IJ as part of the December 2020 Biannual Strategy Implementation Report (BSIR). This 
includes IJs for the four (4) National Priority areas and the two (2) required election security projects (one [1] each in 
the Cybersecurity IJ and the Soft Targets /Crowded Places IJ). 

FEMA will evaluate the effectiveness of the projects submitted in the December 2020 BSIR but will not reduce FY 
2020 HSGP awards based on this effectiveness review.  FEMA will work with recipients to ensure compliance with 
the National Priority area requirements based on the results of the effectiveness review.  

Recipients and subrecipients will not be permitted to expend funding under the four (4) National Priority areas until 
the effectiveness of the proposed projects has been reviewed and confirmed by FEMA.  

Although we are disappointed that we could not institute the National Priorities as envisioned, we feel this is a 
reasonable compromise until we can fully implement the competitive effectiveness strategy in FY 2021.  

Contact 

Any questions regarding the NOFO modification can be directed to FEMA Headquarters Preparedness Officers or the 
Centralized Scheduling and Information Desk (CSID) at askcsid@fema.dhs.gov or (800) 368-6498, Monday through 
Friday, 9:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. ET. 
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If you have any questions regarding this FEMA Advisory, please contact FEMA Office of External Affairs, 
Congressional and Intergovernmental Affairs Division: 

 Congressional Affairs at (202) 646-4500 or at FEMA-Congressional-Affairs@fema.dhs.gov. 

 Intergovernmental Affairs at (202) 646-3444 or at FEMA-IGA@fema.dhs.gov. 

 Tribal Affairs at (202) 646-3444 or at FEMA-Tribal@fema.dhs.gov.  

 Private Sector Engagement at (202) 646-3444 or at nbeoc@max.gov. 

Follow Us  

Follow FEMA on social media at: FEMA online, on Twitter @FEMA or @FEMAEspanol, on FEMA Facebook page or 
FEMA Espanol page and at FEMA YouTube channel.  

Also, follow Administrator Pete Gaynor on Twitter @FEMA_Pete.  

FEMA Mission 

To help people before, during, and after disasters.  
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